Report from Hanna Butler – Coaching Director
August 2022

· I have made contact with local coaches via email to introduce myself and start to gain a database of the coaches in the county.  I have asked coaches to pass on my details so I can reach out to clubs/individuals that I don’t know.

· Sarah Clark has set up a closed Facebook group for me on the Netball Dorset website which we will be inviting coaches to join so we have an open forum where we can share ideas, opportunities and have a group to discuss coaching practice and a general sounding board.

· I had a successful meeting with Rachel from Christchurch Netball Club and we discussed ideas for both formal and informal opportunities for CPD. 
· Formal ideas included a coaching conference hosted by Bournemouth Uni, inviting guest coaches to take a session, guest speakers and a workshop/forum. This could be a self funding event which would bring together coaches within the county. I would like to discuss this further at the next meeting.
· I would like to discuss the opportunity of a guest coach coming to the county academy to coach the girls but it also be an opportunity for coaches to watch and learn – this could be one of the Team Bath coaches, or another franchise?
· Informal coaching ideas included open coaching sessions where we could share our favourite practices and just generally get together to discuss good practice. Christchurch and Bournemouth Netball Clubs are going to set this up as a trial and then invite other coaches in the county to come along.

· I have met with Hayley Peyman from Poole who asked whether we could perhaps invite a Team Bath rep to have a coaching forum so we can gain feedback on this years pathway and what Team Bath’s vision is for this year? There is little feedback coming to coaches from the franchise and coaches are frustrated at this.



